
Q U A R T E R D E C K  

T H E  O L D  O R D E R  C H A N G E T H  . . . 

" . . .  yielding place to new, and TOS fulfills itself in many ways." This modified quote 
from Tennyson's "Idylls of the King" seems particularly appropriate for this issue. 

For one thing, editor Larry Atkinson will be retiring effective December 1997. We 
are urgently in need of a new editor, and mention this on the off-chance that someone 
out there has always dreamed of assuming the mantle of editorial authority. Don't  be 
shy, speak right up. 

But there are other changes in the magazine, changes which may be evident to the 
careful reader. A natural evolution appears to be taking place here in the nature of arti- 
cles we are receiving and consequently the nature of the magazine itself. 

A brief recap: Oceanography was originally conceived as a collection of highly 
readable review articles which would explain exciting new directions of various sub- 
disciplines in terms that readers from other specialties could understand. That promise 
was fulfilled for the first six years so as an apparent pent-up demand was fulfilled. Dur- 
ing that time there were also some specialized research articles of the type found in 
professional journals. Certain issues of the magazine were devoted to a single topic, 
such as Modeling and Prediction (Vol. 5, No. 1) and Technology Transfer (Vol. 6, No. 
3). New columns were introduced--The Future of Oceanography, The Oceanogra- 
pher's Toolkit, book reviews. The ratio of general-review to specialized articles gradu- 
ally became smaller, but the general nature of the magazine was the same. 

And then, in 1995, a distinct change occurred. Since then we have received almost 
no review articles, and not very many of the professional-journal type either. Instead, 
we are seeing an increase in what some might call grey literature--workshop reports, 
policy pieces, reports from national or international committees, and things that read 
suspiciously like planning documents for large programs. This issue represents a cul- 
mination of that trend: almost every article falls into the "report" category. Although 
the next year will feature a series of technical review articles it is clear we are not re- 
turning to the content we began with. 

Now, this is not a bad thing. In fact, one could argue that it is a very good thing. 
Workshops and committee activities play a large role in determining the directions that 
science takes, and they are normally invisible to the general community. One might 
say that Oceanography is providing a badly needed service by giving these articles a 
much wider dissemination than they would otherwise have. But it does represent a def- 
inite sea-change, "into something rich and strange" (Shakespeare, The Tempest). 

--Connie Sancetta 

ERRATA 

The author wishes to note two corrections in his paper "Biodiversity is Biogeography: Implications 
for Conservation" (Oceanography Vol. 9, No. l: 1996). He has been inl'()rmed by Dr. Michael 
Vecchione of the National Marine Fisher ies  Service, National Museum of Natural History,  
Washington, D.C. that the octopus in Fig. 6 is not Octopus, but probably Pareledona, very likely 
P. charcoti. In addition, the quotation attributed to Angel (1991) is actually from M. Angel (1994) 
Nature, Vol. 367, p. 126-7 G. Carleton Ray. 25 July 1996. 
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